

颜永成学校

GAN ENG SENG SCHOOL

1 HENDERSON ROAD, SINGAPORE 159561 TEL: 6474 5594 FAX: 6473 2479

Email: gess@moe.edu.sg

School Web: http://ganengsengsch.moe.edu.sg/

15 May 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians.

Academic Support Programme for Sec 1-3 Students during May Holidays

With the Circuit Breaker (CB) period extended to Monday, 1 June, MOE has brought forward the June holidays to begin on Tuesday, 5 May 2020. We recognise that with the Full Home Based Learning period and the May holidays, some students in Sec 1-3 classes may need academic support to bridge gaps in their learning. Hence, in line with MOE's announcement that schools can resume lessons for identified students from 19 May, GESS has set aside week 4 of the May holidays (26 May to 29 May) for your child/ward to return to school for academic support.

To ensure safety of all students within this period, the school has staggered reporting and dismissal time. Students will use well-ventilated venues with fixed exam-style seating that adheres to appropriate social distancing measures. All students and staff will also be required to wear masks and take their temperature. The daily wipe-down routine of furniture by students will be strongly enforced, and the school will also carry out sanitisation of all venues. To further minimise movement and inter-mingling of students, snacks will be provided to students to be consumed in class, and teachers will supervise to ensure social distancing is maintained at all times. Our special thanks goes to the parents who have graciously sponsored these snacks.

Do inform your child/ward to go home immediately after lessons for their own safety.

A detailed timetable will be sent to your child/ward at a later time. For parents/guardians who are not comfortable sending their child/ward to school for the May Academic Support Programme, you may opt out, though we strongly encourage you to allow your child/ward to benefit from the extra coaching and consultations provided. Please press the "No" button on Parents' Gateway if you would like to opt out. Otherwise, press "Yes" to indicate your consent. For parents and guardians who are not on Parents' Gateway, you may text your child's/ward's Form Teacher through WhatsApp. We hope to receive your response by **19 May 2020.**

Onward!

Yours faithfully,

Ms Tan Hwee Pin

Principal